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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents


Newsletter January 2015
Dear Parents/Carers

Happy New Year!
The children have settled back into school routines quickly and are working hard.

Roose Nursery

Roose Nursery had an “outstanding” report by Ofsted right at the end of last term. The nursery was on the front page of the Northwest Evening Mail on Saturday and a lovely article was published inside.

The new nursery build is still progressing and we are still hoping to open after Easter. Hopefully the plasterers will be inside this week. We now have plans for landscaping the play area and look forward to it all coming together.

Front Entrance

The new stone arch to go over the main gate is now ready. The arch will start to go up during the week beginning Monday 26th January. Access to the front door will have to be moved during the construction period. Access will be via the end gate in the fence on the left hand side as you look at the school, next to the car park. The path inside the fence will allow access to the front door – the gate/arch area will be fenced off.
The arch should look very impressive and will have a new gate to match.

After School Clubs

After school clubs will resume during the week beginning Monday 26th January. A timetable for these will be sent home next week, once plans are finalised.
Coffee Club

The coffee club for senior citizens that used to be held in St Perran’s Church is relocating to school. This will be held fortnightly, for an hour, in the school hall. Mrs Wright and Mrs Shaw will facilitate the running of this. Groups of year 6 children will make cakes or biscuits for the coffee morning and then help to serve and entertain the visitors. The first meeting of the club will take place on Thursday 15th January at 9.30am. Please come along if you would like to be part of this Coffee Club.

Snow Closure

Although the weather is fine at the moment, snow is forecast – the details of what to do if there is heavy snow are below.

We will always make every effort to keep school open, but if the weather becomes more severe this term there could be a possibility that the school would have to be closed. This would primarily be for the health and safety of the children, and also because we have to have the correct staffing levels for the number of children in school.

Any decision regarding the closure of the school because of snow or freezing temperatures overnight will be made by 7.00am. BBC Radio Cumbria and Bay Radio Stations will be informed. Please listen to the local radio stations accessible on:

Bay Radio - 96.9fm/102.3fm/ 103.2fm.

Radio Cumbria - 95.6fm/96.1fm and 104.1fm.

The radio stations announce which schools are closed because of bad weather at quarter to and quarter past the hour. The radio Cumbria web-site is also very efficient and can be found at www.bbc.co.uk/cumbria which has a link from the front page straight to the list of schools that are closed.

In the event of the school being closed Mrs Wright, Mr. Kendall and Mrs Carter will walk to school just in case any children arrive. They will then make arrangements for these children to be collected as soon as possible.

The closure plan will remain in place for as long as snow or sub zero temperatures are forecast. 

Special Assemblies

Family and friends are welcomed to our special assemblies. Please try to attend if it is your child’s class assembly – this means a lot to the children.

	Date
	Year group
	Teacher

	

	Friday 30th January
	2
	Mrs Bell

	Friday 6th February
	4
	Mrs Mackie

	Friday 13th February
	5
	Miss Stevens

	Half term 13th – 23rd February

	Friday 27th February
	1
	Mrs Redhead

	Friday 6th March
	R
	Miss Marwood

	Friday 13th March
	All
	Mother’s Day

	Friday 20th March
	3
	Mr Thornhill

	Friday 27th March
	All
	Easter


Bright Sparks Workshop

On Monday 26th January year 6 will be having a day learning about electricity. This will take the form of several sessions, provided by the company above. This will help to consolidate and refresh their learning in this area of the science curriculum.
Advanced notice of events in February and March
International Safer Internet day

The Safer Internet Day takes place this year on Tuesday 10th February. The children in school will learn about what they should and shouldn’t do on the internet. The lessons will be carefully planned and adapted so that they are age appropriate.
World Book Days 

World Book Day takes place on Thursday 5th March this year. Children are invited to dress up as book characters to come into school on that day. Staff will also dress up! There will be no charge for this day and the children will do lots of activities about books, stories and reading.

On the day before World Book Day, Wednesday 4th March, we have organised for a special choreographer to come into school to do dance workshops with the younger children based on different books. These will be based on “ Where the Wild Things Are”, “The Very Hungry Caterpillar” and “The Enormous Crocodile”. 

Wild Workshops

On Tuesday 24th March we have a very exciting day planned when the children will be able to handle a variety of different small animals and learn about their habitats and life cycles in a scientific way. These days are always popular with the children and if you would like to come and join your child for their class session please speak to the class teacher.
Volunteers

We always need more volunteers to come into school to hear children read and to help with art activities. If you could spare a little time, even just an hour a week, or know a grandparent who could please let us know. All volunteers need to be CRB checked – school will organise this and it is free of charge for volunteers. Thank you.

Parking outside school

We have had complaints again about people parking on the side streets and blocking access to the backs of the cottages on North Row. Please could everybody park cars carefully and think about the residents. Can I also remind everybody to keep the zig zag areas outside school completely free of cars at all times.
Yours sincerely

Wendy R Jacobs

Headteacher
Term dates

The dates for the next two terms and holidays are printed below. Please note that for half term holidays school closes at 3.15pm and for all other holidays school closes at 2.00pm.
Spring term 2015

	Start of term
	Half term
	End of term

	Tuesday 6 January 2015
	Monday 16 February - Friday 20 February 2015
	Friday 27 March 2015 

Good Friday 3 April 2015 
Easter Monday 6 April 2015


Summer term 2015

	Start of term
	Half term
	End of term

	Monday 13 April 2015
	Monday 25 May - Friday 29 May 2015 

Early bank holiday Monday 4 May 2015
	Friday 17 July 2015


In the Autumn the new school year 2015 – 2016 begins on Monday 7th September.
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